
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Clyde’s Corner Bar & Grill, Beldenville, WI 

June 15, 2015 

 

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Larry  & Sharolyn Johnson, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Ken Majeski, 

Sheldon Huppert,  Kurt, Cindy and Kyle Sundquist, Darren Place, Don & Toni Fuller, Ron Gutting, Jerry 

Punches, Jerry Johnson, Bill & Will McRoberts 

The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Tina Huppert, second by Toni Fuller. Motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Toni Fuller, 

second by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion passed. 

Old Business: 

President Larry Johnson talked to Al Thoner about speed limit signs in Elmwood, and it is approved for 

the club to put up signs outside the 22 ft owned by the county and 10 ft from edge of road so Larry & 

Sharolyn put them up. Thank you to Larry and Sharolyn Johnson! 

Pierce County has not signed county roads VV, HH and S yet. 

Jerry and Larry Johnson went down to the Richardson property, but did not get everything finished 

because of wet conditions, so will finish when it is drier. 

The Pierce County ATV Association will not be doing security at the fair for the Truck and Tractor Pull. 

We still have T-shirts for sale. 

New business: 

Tina Huppert reported on her recent ATV trip to Iron River. 

President Larry Johnson took an ATV ride to Eau Galle and reported to the club not to turn on 130th 

Avenue off 190th street – stay on 190th Street. 

Don Fuller is offering to lead an ATV/UTV ride to the Spider Lake area leaving Ed’s Pit Stop at 9 a.m. and 

returning by 5 p.m., which is about an 85 mile round trip on July 18th.  

The club will be having a local ATV/UTV Fun Run on August 29th beginning at 9:00 a.m.  with parking east 

of Pierce County Meats in East End. Possible stops include Broz, Clydes/Jimmy’s Big Horn, El Paso Bar 

and Grill, Sandbar and Longbranch , and ending point could be Sneakers Pub and Eatery in Spring Valley. 

More plans will be made at the next meeting. 

The next Highway Safety meeting will be September 9th, so if you want any county roads in 2016, bring 

your suggestions to the July ATV meeting so they can be placed on the Highway Safety meeting agenda. 

Member comments: 



Bill and Will McRoberts had questions as to which road routes are open and closed and discussion took 

place.  

Darren Place retrieved the donation box from Pop’s Malt Shop – Thanks Darren! 

The next meeting will be July 20, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at Longbranch in Elmwood. 

Motion by Jerry Johnson, second by Toni Fuller, to adjourn the meeting at 7:04 p.m. Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 
Secretary 


